
  

 

 

 

Dear Prayer Partners,  March - April 2023 

 

“Behold, how good and how pleasant it is for brethren to dwell together in unity!” (Psalm 133:1) 

 

“Fulfil ye my joy, that ye be likeminded, having the same love, being of one accord, of one mind... Let this mind be 

in you, which was also in Christ Jesus.” (Philippians 2:2 and 5) 

 

Oddly enough, the subject of unity is one that many people disagree on. Yet, we are admonished many times in the 

Scriptures to be likeminded. Being likeminded can only happen when we have the mind of Christ. 

 

As we finish up the month of April, our biggest prayer request for the Berean Baptist Church (Igreja Batista Bereiana) 

here in Cacoal is unity. Please pray with us that the church will be united despite differences.  

 

The next three months will be a challenge for our church as well as for our family. As I detail these prayer requests, 

I would like to remind you that God is answering prayers. In our last letter, I tried to show how God had answered 

many prayer requests. He continues to answer, and we are amazed by His care for us. He is worthy to receive all the 

glory and honor! 

 

1. Pray for our church. We will be traveling back to the US for the summer. They will continue everything 

here in the ministry while we are gone. Pray for those that are teaching, leading, and helping in any way. 

Most of our people have volunteered to help in any way possible. Yet, we are concerned for the spiritual 

well-being of some. The devil does everything he can to turn the attention away from Jesus Christ. Sickness 

has also hindered some in our church over the last few weeks. 

2. Pray for my parents Garry and Pam Tyler. Though Dad will be doing most of the preaching, he also has 

been hit with several other unexpected events. They are hoping to move into a new house by the end of June 

and Mom just found out she has a broken bone in her foot and will be on crutches for a good while. 

3. Pray for our boys. Josiah is doing well in college and excelling in his grades as well as other areas. 

Jonathan will be adjusting to life in the US and we would appreciate your prayers for him. He is easy going 

but will have a challenge getting acclimated to college life. Judson spends most of his spare time in sign 

language ministry, playing the piano and writing. Please pray for him as he adjusts to life as the only child 

at home. Amanda and I are not quite ready for all of this, but we trust each of them to God. 

4. Pray for our trip this summer. We leave on May 2nd and arrive at Amanda’s parents late in the day on the 

4th. Over 50 hours traveling should wear us out. I will return to Brazil on June 15th. Amanda and Judson 

will not return until the beginning of August. 

 

Thank you for your faithful prayers and support. Unfortunately, we will only be able to visit a few churches along 

our specific route during these six weeks. On our next trip we will concentrate on updating as many churches as 

possible.  

 

Reaching the World through Brazil,   
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LIFE IN CACOAL: 

INSECTS * SWEAT * BUREAUCRACY * POTHOLES 

GOD’S CALLING * SOULS * ETERNAL INVESTMENTS 

http://www.tylersinbrazil.com/

